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Dear Confirmation Sponsor,

Congratulations! Yes, congratulations! Being asked to journey with your confirmand as a sponsor is a huge honor and blessing.  You where chosen by your grandchild, godchild, sibling, niece, nephew, cousin, friend, student, athlete (or insert however you may know the confirmand) for a reason. This is so important it’s worth repeating: you were chosen for a reason. They admire something about you and want you to be part of their Confirmation journey. Congratulations!

Maybe your candidate is excited about being confirmed. He/she is excited about receiving the gifts of the Holy Spirit so he/she can be a bold witness of Jesus’ unending love and mercy.  As soon as Confirmation is over and they graduate high school, the convent or seminary is their next stop.

Not your candidate? How about this:

Your candidate does not believe in God and is being forced into this process. He/she will not go into a Catholic Church unless they are bribbed with gifts and/or money.

Or maybe (probably), your candidate is somewhere in the middle of those extremes. 

No matter what relationship you currently have, or where your confirmand is on their faith journey, you are in such a great position to lead your confirmand into a deeper relationship with Jesus. By the simple fact that you were chosen by your confirmand, you are respected and chances are, your candidate will listen to you and follow your example.

Now, don’t freak out. This may sound scary, but with the help of the Holy Spirit, you can do this.

Your job to lead them closer to Christ is not as hard as it may seem. Put simply, you are on a journey with the young person. 

Jesus gave us a great example in the Gospels on how we are to bring others close to Christ. Jesus invested in people and built relationships.  Once those relationships were built, an awesome thing happened: people trusted Jesus and were willing to listen to Him. That is how lives were changed. 

It’s the same with you and your candidate. You are not a bystander in this Confirmation process; your job is to build a relationship that points towards Jesus. 

This does not mean you haveto talk about Jesus and Church stuff all of the time. Talk to your confirmand about school, family, sports, work, or whatever he/she is interested in. Show by listening and engaging in conversation that you care. Once they know you care, you will will be trusted. Once this relationship that is based on mutal respect and trust is created, you can really point your candidate to Jesus. 

How?

Ask often (weekly) what they are learning in Confirmation class. Find out how you can assist your candidate in the process. Choosing a Confirmation name/saint can be challenging--spend time researching different saints. They have requrired service hours,  serve along side your candidate. Assist the Confirmation Director by asking your candidate if he/she is meeting all of the expectations of the program.

Share your story. What encounters have you had with God? Why do you love the Church and Jesus? What was your Confirmation process like? What do you remember about your Confirmation Mass or day?

Do not be afraid to share your past struggles and how God has helped you through some difficult moments in life. Your candidate needs to know that you are human and not perfect. 

The most important thing to remember: spending meaningful time together is very important. It’s in these encounters that your candidate may have an experience of Jesus.

Here are some ideas for you and your candidate to do together:

· Spend time serving others. Loaves and Fishes, St. John’s Homeless Shelter in Green Bay (we have a service trip coming up, see flier), parish events, go to nursing homes, etc. 
· Go to Mass. If the young person is not going to Mass every weekend, invite them and make it a habit. If both of you already go to Mass every Sunday (not necessarily together), then go to a weekday Mass once a week together. 
· Go to Reconcilation. When you go, you are leading by example. You can then be a support for your candidate. 
· Go to lunch, dinner, or coffee. Ask how the Confirmation process is going. 
· There is nothing wrong with doing something like a trip to the mall or to the bowling alley with your candidate.  
· If you do not live in the same city or even state as your confirmand, you can still build and grow a relationship that points towards Jesus. Weekly phone calls will be very beneficial. Texting, e-mailing, or Facebook are great tools too, but there is nothing like hearing or seeing the person to build a relationship. If you have the ability to Skype with your candidate, do it!
Praying with your Candidate

As mentioned above, Mass, Reconcilation, and adoration are great prayers and experiences for you to do with your candidate. It’s also a great idea to spend time in prayer outside of church together. Pray a rosary and/or the Divine Mercy Chaplet together.  Not are these prayers beautiful, you have a great opportunity to teach and share the relevance of these prayers. Do not let this overwhelm you! If you do not pray these prayers on a regular basis, this is a great challenge for you too! 
Ask your confirmand what he/she needs prayer for. If you are together, pray with him/her asking the Holy Spirit for guidance in that prayer. If you are not one who is comfortable with spontaneous out loud prayer, start small by praying a few Hail Marys for their intentions. 

On the day of your candidate’s Confirmation Retreat (Deember 5th), spend time prayingfor the retreat. 
Make sure they know you are praying for them daily and follow up with the struggles they may be experiencing. Sending cards or words of encouragement will brigthen up their day! 

Confirmation Gifts

Yup, you really should invest in a gift for your candidate. Do not give money or the coolest outfit from GAP. Stick with something religious. Here are some ideas

· Find out who their patron Saint is and find their medal. 
· Crucifix
· Rosary
· Bible (Life Teen has a fantastic bible!)
· Religious jewlery (there are even some great options for men)
· A book that you know they will read 
· Anything from lifeteen.com’s store! 
When all is said and done

After the Confirmation Mass, you are not done! This relationship should be life-long. You will always be a spiritual mentor to the student. Send cards on the anniversary of their Confirmation. Stay in touch and check in to see how they are doing with their relationship with Jesus. Do they go to Mass? What struggles are they going through? What are some of the joys?

Once again, do not fear. You were chosen for a reason. The Holy Spirit will guide you--no matter where you are on your own faith journey! Know that everyone at Life Teen is praying for you! Thank you for your yes in serving the young Church! Congratulations!

Keep reading...I know this is long! Just ask your confirmand, I talk A LOT!

Important dates/things to know:

Saturday, December 5th is our Confirmation Retreat at Silver Lake College. First and foremost, you are invited to attend if you would like! Not an expectation, simply an invitation. It is a full day—we leave Sturgeon Bay at 7am and return around 10 or 11pm. No matter what, I NEED YOU TO WRITE YOUR CANDIDATE A LETTER. This letter is meant to affirm and encourage them. Tell them why they are awesome and also why being a confirmed Catholic is so amazing. All those letters go to Sarah, the Confirmation Director: you can e-mail them stgavin25@gmail.com or mail them: Corpus Christi 25 N. Elgin Ave. Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235. DO NOT LET YOUR CANDIDATE KNOW YOU ARE DOING THIS. It is a surprise! Do you know other people who also know your candiate and who are Catholic? Can you ask them to write a letter too?! We really would like to see each candidate open up to 20 letters/cards! 

Wednesday, December 9th: Candidate/Sponsor social at Corpus Christi. 7:30-8:45pm. This is a potluck, but for your candidate! You should just come and enjoy the evening! 

Sunday, January 17th: 11:30am Confirmation Ceremony Practice St. Joseph. 

Sunday, January 17th: 5pm Confirmation Liturgy at St. Joseph.

Let me know if you have ANY questions! My e-mail is stgavin25@gmail.com and phone number is 920-743-4716. 

It’s really up to you and your candidate how much you do together to prepare for this incredible Sacrament! I really encourage you touch base at least once a week!

Thank you so much for being such an example of Christ! The small sheet of paper is the reason (written by your candidate) on why they picked you!

Peace,


Sarah Gavin
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